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Next Meeting - Joint SSB/EAA 43 Picnic! - Saturday, June 10, 2017

The Saturday, June 10 meeting of EAA Chapter 43 will a short road
trip. As announced, we will be jointly meeting with the Soaring
Society of Boulder at their outdoor facility. The time will be 5 pm
(not 7!) and the location will be Boulder Municipal Airport, the
NORTH or glider side of the field.
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TO GET THERE: The north side of the field is only yards away by
airplane, but a long way by road. So.... Set your automotive GPS to
5307 Independence Road, Boulder, CO 80301, or your airmotive one
to KBDU. Directions for the digitally inhibited: Take US 36 to
Foothills Parkway north, Exit at Valmont, eastbound. Quickly after
exit turn left (north) on 47th St. Take 47th St. north less than a mile to
CO 119, Diagonal Highway. Right (northeast) on Diagonal, then a
quick right (east) on Independence Road. Park off the road in the
widened parts of the driveway, two areas to the west end and one
larger area a hundred yards east. Try to conserve parking space and |
there should be plenty. L]
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PLEASE BRING: yourself and someone special. Please also bring a
couple of folding chairs as we may not have enough to seat

everyone. Please also bring what you want to eat. (After just doing
last month's picnic, its too uncertain to plan for an unknown number
of folks.) SSB has a large grill so hamburgers, tube steaks, real steaks
and all are fine - you will be able to cook them. Pitch-ins

are not expected, but not declined either.

you won’t need your chairs, but be safe.

THE INFORMAL PROGRAM: Each of the club presidents will say
a few words. Tim Head, the Boulder Airport Manager will have a
handout and talk about our special traffic patterns necessitated by the
combination of sailplanes and powered airplanes, and some about the
area’s noise abatement procedures. Members of SSB will give us a
tour of some of their ships, including a jet powered one.

CAVEATS: The grass areas and the skinny chip & seal runway are
active aircraft areas. Gliders are really quiet and don’t have the
option to do go-arounds. Try not to venture south of the end of the
chain link fence - it will make sense when you see it. If you plan to
fly in, park your power plane on the SOUTH (terminal) side of the field where there are plenty of tie-downs and call someone
and we will drive around to get you.

We hope that all will come! Some of our members are used to sailplanes, but for many, the degree to which they take
lightness and smooth aerodynamic design is simply awesome. They’ll surely tell us of some of the unpowered records that
have been set from KBDU. Questions may be directed to Phil Brown, 303-506-3886.
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Submitted by Don Smith

2017 EVENTS

EAA Chapter 301 Young Eagles Rally, FTG 7:45 AM

EAA 608 Annual Fly-in and Aviation Fun Day, KBFF, 7 AM — 12 PM
Rusty Pilots Seminar, Aspen Flying Club, APA, 9 AM — 12 PM

21st Annual JAA Fly-In, Rocky Mountain Metro Airport (BJC), 6 AM - 1 PM
EAA Chapter 43/Soaring Society of Boulder Picnic, WBU, 5 PM
EAA Chapter 301 Membership meeting, 7 PM

EAA Chapter 43 Young Eagles Rally, EIK 7:45 AM

Van-Aire (CO12) Fly-in/Drive-in 11 AM (T)

1940’s WWII Era Ball, Boulder Airport, 5 PM
http://www.1940sball.org/1940sball/1940s WWII Era_ Ball/

EAA Chapter 301 Young Eagles Rally, FTG 7:45 AM

EAA Chapter 1267 13th Annual Pancake Breakfast, KGNB, 7 - 11 AM
Rusty Pilots Seminar, Western Air Flight Academy, BJC, 9 AM — 12 PM
Arlington Fly-in, Arlington Muni WA (AWO) http://www.arlingtonflyin.org/
EAA Chapter 43 Membership meeting, BIC, 7 PM

Kelly Airpark Annual Pancake Fly-In, CO15, Jon Stark’s Hangar, 7 - 11 AM
http://www kellyairpark.org/

EAA Chapter 43 Young Eagles Rally, EIK 7:30 AM

Colorado Seaplane Splash in at Kenney Reservoir, Rangely, CO

EAA Chapter 431 Hatz Fly-In and Pietenpol Reunion, Brodhead WI (C37)
http://www.eaa431.org/2015-pietenpolhatz-fly-in-information/

EAA Chapter 301 Membership meeting, 7:00 PM

EAA AirVenture Oshkosh 2017

EAA Chapter 301 Young Eagles Rally, FTG 7:45 AM

From the Editor:

This month’s title picture is a nod to early aviation, the A.E.A. Aerodrome #3 “June Bug” piloted by
Glenn Curtiss. A.E.A. stands for the Aerial Experiment Association, a Canadian-American aero-
nautical research group which was chartered in 1907 under the leadership of Dr. Alexander Gra-
ham Bell. The June Bug was the winner of the first aeronautical prize ever awarded in the United
States, the 1908 Scientific American Cup. The event was filmed, making the June Bug the first air-
plane to perform in a movie. The June Bug featured a Curtiss engine and triangular wingtip ailer-
ons designed by Bell, as well as tricycle landing gear which was also an A.E.A innovation (at least
according to Wikipedia!) I will also note that the A.E.A. was funded by Mrs. Bell, who kicked in
$35,000 (worth a little under a MILLION of today’s dollars!)



Want Ads & articles for publication may

be sent to the editor - newsletter@eaa43.org

Want Ads

Custom Embroidery

Valerie Wait
720-352-2630

1705 Flemming Drive
Longmont, CO 80501
ail: valandjimw@yahoo.com

Bill Mitchell reports that these folks can embroider a couple of differ-
ent sizes of our chapter logo on jackets, shirts, etc. Bill showed some
examples at one of our meetings, and they were beautifully done!

For Sale: RANS S19 Venterra N232CT

Asking $80,000

2015 ROTAX 912 ULS, approx. 117 hours TTA&E, E-AB registered LSA qualified, Dynon
avionics; Skyview PFD, radio, intercom, mode S transponder, ADS-B In/Out (2020 compli-
ant), ELT, strobe, Nav and landing lights. Ground Adj. Prop. 24 gal fuel. Canopy cover.
Always hangered. No Damage History.

Located at Vance Brand Airport, Longmont, CO.

Contact Friend of Owner: Mike Duggan 720-304-6793




Want Ads Cont’d

For sale: Aerolift Airplane Lift
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This is a 2,500 Ib. capacity electrically operated hoist purchased new
from manufacturer (ARM Aerospace) in 2015 and it is in "like new"
condition. The lift is equipped for a nose wheel aircraft and tail wheel
kits are available from the manufacturer. Asking $8,000 or best offer.
Email for more info: eagerlee6@gmail.com

The lift is currently installed in my hanger at Denver Front Range
Airport (KFTG) and can be seen there. See complete product details at:
http://armaerospace.com/

Paul Hahn 303-423-2839

Help Wanted: Can you price this prop?

Kirk Brennan is in the midst of a Viking Dragonfly build, and for his
birthday his wife presented him with the prop pictured below. It’s a 12-
72 and is too much prop for the project, so Kirk is looking to sell or trade
for something more appropriate. John Evens thinks the hub pattern pic-
tured might be for a Lycoming engine, but more info is needed so Kirk
can price the prop. Can you help with an estimate or offer? Need a
working prop or some hangar/garage/living room wall bling?

Kirk Brennan 720-201-5678




MILE HIGH EAA Chapter 43
May 13, 2017

President Ken Scott thanked hangar owners Scott Serani, Jeff Jones, and Herrill Davenport for hosting the picnic, grill
master Carl Harris, Phyllis Scott for the burgers, hot dogs, and drinks, and Roxie Juul for paper goods and utensils.

Eric Serani presented the 2017 Scholarship awardees. He recognized the Scholarship Committee members and past
chairman Lynn Miller.

Mitchell Johnson is an active Young Aviator who's been involved with all of the Young Aviator projects,
including traveling to Oshkosh. He has received $1000 for flying lessons starting in the summer with the Aspen
Flying Club at Centennial. Mitchell thanked the Scholarship committee and Young Aviator mentors for the
opportunities provided.

Trevor DeLong will be attending the EAA Air Academy in June. Another active Young Aviator, Trevor just
missed the age cutoff to be eligible for flying lessons.

Michael Barnes is a senior at MSU (Metropolitan State University), serving in the Army National Guard and
working in MSU’s flight simulation laboratory. He appreciates the chance and is starting soaring lessons at
Boulder.

Renee Gomez is former Air Force who missed out on the pilot track she wanted. She’s started lessons with the
Air Force Academy Air Club and is just ecstatic to be flying.

Ken thanked Eric and the Scholarship committee for their work.

Ricky Domenico gave us an update on the EAA memorial wall submission for Gene Horsman. Gene’s family has no
interest in being present for the ceremony, and the request has been submitted for this year. The Memorial Wall
Induction Ceremony will take place during AirVenture at the Memorial Wall on Sunday, July 30™", from 10AM to 12PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Val Gregory, Secretary EAA Chapter 43



BY MICHAEL AND STEFAN STRASSER

SURE THING. PUT IT RIGHT THERE
JULIO, CAN I LEAVE NEXT TO THE GLIDER THAT'S
THIS ENGINE HERE HERE FOR THE WEEKEND!
FOR A DAY? 1 RAN

OUT OF ROOM.

www.chickenwingscomics.com

WE HAVE TONS OF TOOLS
AND NOTHING ELSE TO DO LET'S ORDER FPIZZA
FOR THE REST OF THE DAY... AND WATCH TOFP GUN!

SAY JULIO, WE HAVE
A PLANE WITHOUT AN
ENGINE AND AN ENGINE

WITHOUT A PLAME.

ARE YOU THINKING
WHAT I'M THINKING?
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Resist the urge!



Membership Enrollment Information Q

(Needed for Current Roster & Chapter Correspondence) EA

™

MANDATORY INFORMATION: If nothing has changed from last year, this is all the information required. We
need EAA Membership # and EAA Renewal date to comply with EAA Charter and Chapter 43 by-laws.

Date: Annual Dues or $25.00
Name: Save! 5 years for $100.00
National EAA Membership #: Scholarship Donation (Optional) .00
EAA Membership Renewal Date: Total .00
Are you a: Scholarship donations are tax deductible.

Technical Counselor Yes_ No Please make check(s) payable to:

. . EAA Chapter 43
Flight Advisor Yes___ No P.O. Box 1725
CFI1 Yes No Broomfield, Co. 80038-1725

NEW MEMBERS PLEASE COMPLETE - RETURNING MEMBERS OPTIONAL INFORMATION: Supply any
information that may have changed from previous year (if you want a field deleted from your record, please tag it).

E-Mail Address:

Spouse: Home Phone: - -

Street:

Cell Phone: - -

City, State, and Zip:

HOW WOULD YOU LIKE TO BE INVOLVED IN THE CHAPTER?

Participate in Young Eagles functions, either as pilot or volunteer? Pilot  Yes___ No

Ground Crew Yes__ No

Arrange, Or Be, The Program For One Of Our Meetings? --------- Yes___ No

Host A Chapter Meeting At Your Project? Yes_ _ No

Run for a Chapter Officer Post? Yes  No

Interested in attending hands-on workshops (under consideration) Yes_  No
AIRCRAFT INFORMATION:

Note: Status: ----Built, Building, Restoring, Considering, etc.

Make, Model Status Based At

To keep costs down the monthly newsletter is delivered via E-Mail. We also send out periodic news items by e-mail.



2017 Chapter Officers

President
Vice President
Vice President
Secretary
Treasurer

Board of Directors

Ken Scott (Chairman)
Stan Specht**

Scott Serani**

Cliff Hasenbalg*

Joe Gilmore*

Ken Scott
Phil Brown
Jeff Jones
Val Gregory
Myles Lee

303-674-7846
303-506-3886
303-809-3994
303-908-1252
720-295-8778

(Note: *- 2 year terms expire end of 2018, **- 2 year terms expire end of 2017)

Volunteer Officers

Technical Counselor
Technical Counselor
Technical Counselor
Technical Counselor
Flight Advisor
Newsletter Editor
Young Eagles Coordinator
Young Aviators Advisor
Young Aviators Advisor
Data Base Editor

Web Master

Safety Officer
Refreshments
Audio/Visual
Scholarship Chairman
Scholarship Fundraising

CFI’s in Chapter 43

Richard Brown
Mark Davis

Joe Gilmore
Jeff Hinkle

Bill Mitchell
Tom Shaw

Mike Sutton
Stephanie Wells

Jim Sutton

John Reuterskiold

Bill Truax

Phil Brown (fabric, wood & tube)
Bill Mitchell

Val Gregory

Cliff Hasenbalg

Pat Miller

Scott Serani

John Reuterskiold
Steve Paschke
Stephanie Wells

John & Roxie Juul
Herrill Davenport

Eric Serani
(Volunteer Needed)

303-558-0793
303-425-4080
720-318-5100
303-550-2291
303-427-4025
303-275-0904
720-515-5269
303-503-0147

303-598-4205
303-881-3517
303-249-2578
303-506-3886
303-427-4025
303-908-1252
303-744-8180
303-666-8233
303-358-2858
303-881-3517
303-451-8490
303-503-0147
303-466-2600
303-460-7789
303-918-5446




Mile High EAA Chapter 43

Disclaimer

Be aware that as always, in past, present, and future, any communications issued by
Experimental Aircraft Association Chapter 43, regardless of format, and/or media used,
which includes, but is not limited to, this newsletter and audio/visual recordings, is pre-
sented only in the context of a clearing house of ideas, opinion, and personal experience
accounts. Anyone using ideas, opinions, information, etc., does so at their own risk.
Therefore, no liability is expressed or implied by the Experimental Aircraft Association,
Chapter 43, or any of its members. Any event announced and/or listed herein, except as
noted, is done as a matter of information and does not constitute approval, sponsorship,
control, or endorsement of said event.

This newsletter is published by Chapter 43 of the Experimental Aircraft Association
for the use, education, and enjoyment of the members and others to whom it is
provided. No claim is made for technical accuracy of material presented. Editorial
content is the opinion of the contributor and does not reflect the position of Chapter
43 or the Experimental Aircraft Association. The submission of articles, comments,
or inquiries for publication in the newsletter is encouraged - email to
newsletter@eaa43.org.

£AA

THE SPIRIT OF AVIATION

Meetings are normally held on the second Saturday of each month at 7:00 P.M.—Location determined
monthly. See Page 1 for details of the upcoming meeting.




